Welcome of the conference participants

by Dr. med. Wilfrid von Boch-Galhau

Ladies and gentlemen,

dear colleagues from the various professional groups accompanying divorce,

It is my very great pleasure, in the name of the organisers, to extend to you here in Frankfurt a warm welcome to the international conference "The Parental Alienation Syndrome (PAS) – An Interdisciplinary Challenge for Professionals Involved in Divorce".  Some of you have travelled very far – from a total of 16 different countries – to get to Frankfurt.  In the coming two days, we will be concerned with a very complex subject matter that in part evokes controversial discussions.

We are particularly pleased that Ms Mary Banotti, representative of the European Parliament and responsible for transnational abduction of children, accepted the patronage for this conference. She has also conveyed her best wishes (appended to the Conference Folder) through her representative Mrs. Clodagh Hourigan.  Many thanks also to Dr. Stark, representative of the Frankfurt Lady Mayor Mrs Frau Petra Roth, for her courteous words of welcome.

In the context of divorce figures continuing to be on the up, we in the legal, psychological, psychiatric-psychotherapeutic and welfare professions are increasingly confronted and challenged by the sorrowful phenomenon of alienation and the sometimes long-term rupture in contact and relationships between parents, children, grandparents, brothers and sisters, as well as by the inestimable, concomitant individual and societal consequences.

Amongst the various phenomenological theories and attempts at finding solutions here, the PAS concept by the American child psychiatrist Prof. Dr. R. A. Gardner has been finding growing international acknowledgement as well as criticism.  In this connection, we inform you of our correspondence with the Journal for Family Law (FamRZ), which – with other texts – is enclosed in the Conference Folder. Appearing in the issue 49 (19) 2002 of FamRZ were extremely one-sided, distorting contributions concerning PAS; the objective rejoinder we requested, unfortunately, was rejected.

It is our hope that this conference will reach its goal of stimulating and enriching interdisciplinary discussion and research in the field of the PAS through professional exchange of ideas and international meetings, as well as of making its contribution to extend family court experience in decisions concerning matters of custody and visitation.

We wish you interesting, indeed stimulating talks and meetings, and may the conference be a constructive success for us all.
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